
Dear Parents / Carers, 

I cannot believe that we are so close to the end of term.  We have had trips, 
concerts, rehearsals and...SATs results! I am really pleased to tell you that our 
data has generally improved across all the subjects, particularly with greater 
depth. We intend to put the updated data onto the website as soon as all 
scores have been checked through for accuracy. 

This week, Reception children met Farmer Luke who also brought in his 
tractor! They were very excited! 

Thank you to all the parents and children who attended the 
instrumental concert on Monday, especially those children and 
parents who were not related to a performer.  Thank you too, to Mr. 
Rideout for coming to support the children playing guitar.  The 
children who have been learning to play woodwind instruments, 
guitar and piano this year performed pieces that they have been 
practising.  It was a joy to see their resilience, concentration and 
confidence.  The concert was shared with the whole school on 
Wednesday to encourage more children to take part in music 
lessons.  More information regarding these lessons will be sent out in 
September. 

On Monday 18th July, children in Reception 
are invited to come to school dressed as 
pirates.  We hope this will be a lovely way to 
finish the topic but also the academic year! 

We have also added a new event to the 
calendar as it has only just been shared with 
schools. On Tuesday 19th July we will mark 
the Commonwealth Games being held in 
Birmingham with a number of sporting 
events.  Please can children come to school 
in their PE kit for the day - thank you! 

Have a wonderful weekend in the sunshine! 

Mrs. Coates  
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House Points 

 This week’s points are:  

 Blue 295       Green  319  

 Red 267     Yellow   416 

Well done to Yellow Team! 

 Weekly Awards 

Well done to the following children: 

RK Laura B. 

RM Archie W. 

1B Joshua S. 

1M Megan B. 

2R Alexander McL. 

2C Felicity McK. 

3DH Reuben S. 

3W Albany B. 

4C Isaac H. 

4R Lily W. 

5P Evie L. 

5S Luka S. 

6R Leighton S. 

6T George B. 

Chloe G. 

Tomas M. 

Oscar B. 

Kamile M. 

Jakub P. 

Wre A. 

Sophie J. 

Georgia R. 

Diya T. 

Jacoby A. 

Abel H. 

Keagan B. 

Rieleigh B-S. 

Lyall P. 

Class Star of the Week Resilience Rock 

Week ending: 08.07.22 



Book Recommendations 

 

This week’s book 
recommendation comes 

from Miss. Reid.   

Chatteris In Bloom 
On Friday, we visited the Chatteris Church to help Anne (the Vice Chair of Chatteris in Bloom) weed and 
plant flowers. This involved using shovels, rakes, hoes and our hands. We did this to help our community 
and to help the church look nicer for the competitions, Anglia in Bloom and Britain in Bloom. At the end of 
the morning, we were given sunflowers to plant at school!              Written by Megan F 
 

On Friday, we went to the church and met Anne from Chatteris in Bloom. We did planting, weeding and 
cleaning and were given sunflowers to take back to school. We also scraped moss from the paths. My 
favourite part was planting the flowers.                Written by Charlee-Lou C 

Drama Llama is a great book about soothing 
anxiety. The main character, Alex, has a worry that 
doesn’t grow away.  Instead it grows and grows.  
Throughout the book, Alex is given strategies to 
learn how to live and deal with anxiety. 

At the very back of the book, there are lots of 
strategies on how to ‘calm a llama’. 
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Upcoming Events For Families 

Year 6 Lion King Leavers’ Production  - Wednesday 14th July 2022, 6pm: 

Our Year 6 children have been working very hard on their play ‘The Lion King’ and are looking forward to 
sharing this with parents, carers and members of their family.  The play will take place in the King Edward 
Hall and will start at 6pm.  Could all children please return to school for 5.40pm via the Burnsfield entrance 
and meet in the Year 6 classrooms where they will change into their costumes; parents should go straight 
to the hall to take their seats. 

French Event  - Wednesday 14th July 2022: 

We will be celebrating all things French on this day with children sampling some typical French foods, 
listening to French music and engaging with some French speaking throughout the day.  We are inviting 
all children to wear red, white and blue clothing to reflect the ‘Tricolore’, the French flag. 

Celebration of Work  - Wednesday 20th July 2022, 1.30pm  -  3pm: 

We would love to share the fantastic work your children have been doing all year with you.  On the final 
Wednesday of term, we are inviting parents, carers and family members to come into school to visit your 
children. Once your child has shared their work, you will be allowed to take them with you to visit other 
children you have in the school and then go home.  We hope to see as many of you as possible, but 
where children’s families are not available, our TAs and Senior Leaders will spend time looking at children’s 
work with them. Entrance and exit will be via the Burnsfield entrance.  There will be a sign out sheet in 
each classroom should you decide to your child/ren home early.  Please do sign this so that we can 
ensure our fire registers are correct throughout the afternoon. 

We will also be holding a book sale and a second-hand uniform sale on this afternoon. 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly  - Thursday 21st July 2022, 2.15pm: 

We are inviting all family members of our Year 6 children to attend their final event at Kingsfield, their 
leavers’ assembly.  The children will share memories of their time from Reception to Year 6 as well as some 
of their amazing talents.  We hope you can attend to support your child. Entrance will be through the 
Burnsfield entrance. 

March Lions Club 

Charlee-Lou and Bethany-Rose from Year 6, wrote to the March Lions Club to tell them 
about their production and how they were trying to raise funds to pay for the licence 
fee. We are thrilled to say that they would like to donate £150 from club funds towards 
the fees. What a lovely community contribution! Thank you to March Lions Club and to 
both girls for taking the initiative to write to them. 

Enterprise Event - Year 6 

Following their Enterprise Sale last Tuesday, we are happy to announce that Year Six 
raised an impressive £116.81 for The Fairtrade Foundation. This money will help bring 
Fairtrade to more small farmers all over the world so they can earn a fair price for their 
produce and invest in their futures.  

Please visit https://www.fairtrade.org.uk/ to find out more about the amazing work of this 
organisation. 
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Year 3 Trip to Thorpe Meadows 

It was a fabulous day where the kids explored all the interesting sculptures and read 
about them.  They also got to enjoy nature and reading maps at the same time! 

Mrs. Hunter, Year 3 Teacher 



Diary Dates 

New dates will be added weekly so please do 
read this section each week. 

13th - Year 6 transition day to Cromwell #2 

13th  - Meet the Teacher #2 pm session 

14th - Year 6 production  6pm 

14th - French Event  

18th - Bikeability Year 6 

18th - Pirate Day for Reception children 

20th - Celebration of Work 

21st - Last day of term 

21st - Leavers’ Assembly 

22nd  - PD Day 

 
 

Dates for the 2022-23 academic year: 

Autumn Term Dates 2022 

1st September – PD Day 

2nd September – PD Day 

5th September – Children return to school 

19th to 21st September  - Year 6 Residential Visit 
to Grafham Water 

18ƚŚ October 2022 - Individual photographs 

24th to 28th October 2022 – Half term 

7th November  - Flu vaccinations 

12th December  - Flu vaccinations 

20th December – Last day of term 

21st December 2022 – PD Day 

 

Spring Term Dates 2023 

4th January – Children return to school 

13th to Friday 17th February – Half term 

20th February – PD Day 

21st February – Children return to school 

31st March – Last day of term 

Summer Term Dates 2023 

17th April – Children return to school 

1st May – Bank Holiday 

26th May – PD Day 

29th May to 2nd June – Half term 

19th July – Last day of term 
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Year 5 School Trip 

Year 5 had a wonderful trip to Ferry Meadows learning about the environment.  Thanks to Miss. Payne and 
Mr. Street for organising the trip. 

Well done to Jack in 2C for reaching his ‘100 reads’.   

This is a fantastic achievement!  

 

We are encouraging families to join in with the Chatteris 
Library’s reading challenge over the summer holidays.  
Please drop by to see what they are doing! 


